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	ANTITRUST ADMONITION – Kyle Miller 
**ERCOT EMERGENCY EXIT (when at ERCOT)
WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS:                                                                        

· Agenda Overview
· Approve January 2009 TTPT Notes – Notes Approved
DISCUSSION POINTS:
· Round Robin Approach for new CR Track Flight Testing
· R. Tenenbown – I believe that the Market has reached a maturity level where new CRs do not need to test all scripts with every individual TDSP.  This item was put on the agenda to gather ideas and generate some general discussion from the Market.  A “round robin” type approach to Market testing would create efficiencies in the Market by freeing up additional resources and reducing the overall testing load.  We could equitably break up the testing a number of different ways.  Action item for all attendees:  Please take this idea back to your offices and ask if this type of approach to testing would be supported or not.  Please be prepared to discuss your company’s position on the idea at the next TTPT meeting.  

· K. Miller – Question directed to B. Taylor – As a result of Hurricane Ike, CNP Energy did not participate in Flight 1008.  Did CNP experience any problems or issues resulting from the new CRs testing with other TDSPs during that Flight?  

· B. Taylor – CNP did not experience any abnormal problems resulting from that Flight.  We did go back and conduct a penny test with all of those CRs to help ensure there were no problems.  
· K. Miller – I would think that TDSPs would still want to do a banking and connectivity test with all CRs, even if the transactional scripts were tested via another TDSP.    
· K. Patrick - The bulk of this discussion probably needs to center around the needs of the TDSPs.  Do the TDSPs feel that the “round robin” approach would be sufficient?   

· R. Tenenbown – This “round robin” suggestion would only be for new CRs testing for the new CR tract.  

· K. Patrick – I would be supportive of idea.
· K. Tyra – I would probably be supportive of this idea as well.

· K. Miller – Action item for G. Cervenka – Gene will begin looking for potential changes that would need to be made to the TMTP language.  G. Cervenka will be prepared to discuss these potential changes at the next TTPT meeting.   
· K. Miller – Action item for K. Miller – I will include this subject, as well as the benefits involved, in the TTPT update to RMS.  
· Ad Hoc Testing organization 
· K. Miller – This agenda item was added to generate some discussion about the large number of ad-hoc testing requests that have been submitted during the last few Test Flights.  The TDSPs do not usually say no to the requests, but is it causing anybody any unnecessary hardships?
· G. Cervenka - Any changes to this ad-hoc request procedure would need to be outlined in the TMTP.  I currently pass the request on to the TDSPs if I receive the request by the 6th week of testing.  Requests received after that may not be considered at all.    
· B. Taylor - I was not aware of the 6 week deadline, but it makes sense.  
· K. Miller - Would moving this deadline back to the 4th week of testing help by putting less pressure on the TDSPs?  
· B. Taylor – That may possibly help.  
· K. Miller – Is there any objections to moving that deadline back to the 4th week of testing?   

· R. Tenenbown – It was my understanding that the request would be considered any time outside of the black out periods, regardless of whether Flight was nearing the end or not.  I do not want to make the deadline any earlier and loose the flexibility of ad-hoc requests.  
· K. Miller – Do we think that having only 3 Flights per year has caused the increase in ad-hoc requests?  
· R. Tenenbown – Yes, I believe so.
· J. Purdy – Yes.
· R. Tenenbown – When this item was added to the agenda, I was hoping we could create more of a structured plan for ad-hoc testing requests.  

· G. Cervenka – We can take a look at that, but I have always operated under the assumption that if the request was for a change in service provider, they wanted that change to be completed as soon as possible.  Therefore, the testing was started as soon as possible after all requirements were met.    

· K. Tyra - The TDSPs can always say no to the request, correct?

· G. Cervenka – Yes.  However, I do not believe any TDSP has ever done that before.  And if they did, it would lead to additional questions like:  Do we then allow the testing CR to test with all of the other TDSPs that agreed to let them test?  

· K. Tyra – Well if we decide to go forward with the “round robin” approach to testing, would that question still be an issue?  I would think, probably not. 
· K. Miller - The “round robin” approach would definitely affect this discussion as well. What does the group think about tabling the ad-hoc testing topic for now?  With the thoughts that if we implement the “round robin” idea, it will take some of the load off of normal testing.  
· K. Patrick – I will be sure to include this item as a benefit of the “round robin” proposal when it is presented to RMS.
· Script update status check
· Discussion of this agenda item was postponed for now.  
· CBCI Changes    Impacts and whether this needs to be tested by CRs
· K. Miller - We need TTPT to review and recommend whether or not the proposed change to the CBCI response file needs to be tested.  This proposed change would add additional information to the response file that ERCOT sends back to the Market Participant if the original CBCI file they submit is not valid.   
· J. Robertson – Since the response file is only sent from ERCOT to the CRs, is testing of that file really necessary?  Since it is a .csv file, I would think that it would not require a test.  
· K. Patrick – My question is that if we decide to change it, how would we keep the Market updated and current on the changes?  
· J. Robertson – I am curious about how many CRs are actually taking this response file back and doing anything automated with it?  I would think that most CRs would review it, fix their errors, and resend it.  Perhaps TXU is the only CR that is looking at exactly how to correct the source data and eliminate future errors?  
· K. Patrick - Are we all comfortable that if we adjust this file, that it does not need to be tested?  Is this change really that big of an issue?    
· R. Tenenbown – Don’t the CRs simply resend the file until they send it correctly?  That was my understanding.     

· J. Robertson - I don not think it needs testing, but I am open to it if group decides differently.

· K. Patrick - Since this is a file that ERCOT is sending out to CRs, I would not be opposed to not testing it.    
· K. Patrick - I think this issue needs to go back to TX SET for additional review.
· R. Tenenbown – The only concern I have is that I am not sure if a CR in the Market currently has any automated system set up to read and respond to the data in this file.  If no Market Participants are automating this task, then I think it would be acceptable to not test it.  
· K. Patrick – Should we consider sending this issue to TDTWG or back to TX SET?   I think that TX SET needs to look at the issue again.  
· R. Tenenbown – I agree.  We will send the issue back to TX SET for review and if they decide it needs to be tested, than we can come up with the required guidelines.  
· K. Patrick – We actually already have the guidelines in place because we have tested it before.    
· Action Item for TTPT:  Keep abreast of the situation and look for what type of recommendation comes out of TX SET.    
· 2010 Flight schedule
· G. Cervenka – I sent a draft of the 2010 Flight Schedule to K. Miller, R. Tenenbown, and J. Purdy for review.  The 2010 schedule is very similar to the 2009 schedule.  We need to review the schedule for potential conflicts (holidays, etc).   
· K. Miller – Pulled the 2010 Flight Schedule draft up on the projector for all to review.   

· Action items for all:  Review the 2010 Flight Schedule draft for potential conflicts.  
FLIGHT UPDATE:
· Flight 0209 Update: 

· G. Cervenka – Flight 0209 is currently on schedule.  The Flight is currently 90.5% complete.  We were scheduled to be 92% complete by end of day today, so we are still on track.  Two existing CRs requested and were granted an ad-hoc test for change of service provider.  These ad-hoc requests are not at risk and we should be able to complete them on time.  
· J. Robertson - How many new CRs participated in this Test Flight?  
· G. Cervenka – Eleven (11) new CRs participated in Flight 0209.  
· G. Cervenka – Are there any other questions about Flight 0209?  
· No additional questions were heard.
 OTHER UPDATES:

· Update from PUCT 
·  None 
· TX Set Update 
· K. Miller – The CBCI file change will be taken back to TX SET for review.  
TTPT ACTION ITEMS:   
· Review of TTPT Action Items 
· None
· TMTP update based on a discussion around whether or not a CR can add a new DUNS with a different service provider if the New CR track is tested
· K. Miller – I will find this updated document and send it out to the group. 
· K. Miller question to K. Patrick - Do we still need to get this change approved at RMS? 

· K. Patrick – Yes, RMS still needs to look at it and approve it.  
· S. Tindall – I agree.  This item still needs to be put before RMS.  
· K. Miller – I will put this item on the next RMS meeting agenda.    
· SCR47 update status
· G. Cervenka – This change will be implemented before Flight 0609 begins.  We did receive the requested e-mails from most of the CRs during Flight 0209.  
· Anything New 
· None
NEXT MEETING PREPARATION:

· Identify Agenda Items:
· Note:  We will not be able to address the CBCI topic again at the next TTPT meeting since it must first be discussed at the next TX SET meeting.  
· Identify to do items before next meeting:

· See Action Items below:

· Next meeting dates:
· TTPT Conference Call via Web-Ex - April 23, 2009 from 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM.  
ADJOURN - 


	Action Items / Next Steps:

	·  Round Robin Approach for new CR Track Flight Testing – 

· Action item for all attendees:  Please take this idea back to your offices and ask if this type of approach to testing would be supported or not.  Please be prepared to discuss your company’s position on the idea at the next TTPT meeting. 

· Action item for G. Cervenka – Gene will begin looking for potential changes that would need to be made to the TMTP language.  G. Cervenka will be prepared to discuss these potential changes at the next TTPT meeting.   

· Action item for K. Miller – I will include this subject, as well as the benefits involved, in the TTPT update to RMS.  

· CBCI Changes    Impacts and whether this needs to be tested by CRs –

·  Action Item for TTPT:  Keep abreast of the situation and look for what type of recommendation comes out of TX SET.    

· 2010 Flight schedule 

· Action items for all:  Review the 2010 Flight Schedule draft for potential conflicts.  

· TMTP update based on a discussion around whether or not a CR can add a new DUNS with a different service provider if the New CR track is tested  

· K. Miller – I will put this item on the next RMS meeting agenda.    



	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































